REPORT OF THE TECHNICAL COUNCIL


FEBRUARY 3, 1998


TAMPA, FLORIDA








The Technical Council meet in Tampa on Tuesday during the 1998 Winter Power Meeting.





Considerable discussion revolved around Don Russell’s, PES President,  proposal to establish an editorial board and review panel for each of the 3 PES Transactions. Hal Gold, editor for the Transactions, is retiring.





Technical Council recommended to the PES Executive Committee that it name 3 editors, one for each of the Transactions, then have the TC Publications Committee review and recommend a editorial structure at the San Diego Meeting in July.





Starting at the 1999 WPM, a publication of meeting proceedings will be available to registrants.  This includes non-transactions papers and panel sessions.  Also, more complete information will available in the Advanced Program.  This means that plans for papers and panels sessions will have to be sooner, plus papers will be required.  Now, we are shooting for 6 months prior to the meeting to have a preliminary program and 4 months prior to have the final program plus papers.





Also a Committee TC Program Coordinator will be appointed to work with the TC Vice-Chairman and local Program Chairman.  I volunteered for the 99 WPM.  





All of this is in response to the membership requesting more meeting information and a written record of the meeting.





Poster Sessions as well as Transaction Paper sessions are now the prerogative of the sponsoring Committee.  It must decide how to handle Transactions papers; Panel, Poster, or Paper Session.





For the 2000 WPM in Singapore, Technical Committees that meet during the WPM & SPM are encouraged to meet in Singapore.





Ray Capra
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